
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Greater Echo Park Elysian Neighborhood Council 
Name: Darcy Harris 
Phone Number: (213) 595-8350 
Email: darcy.harris.epnc@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(17) Nay(0) Abstain(1) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 12/18/2018 
Type of NC Board Action: For if Amended 

Impact Information
Date: 01/31/2019 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 17-0981 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: In order to promote responsible use of alcohol and economic stability for small
businesses and the labor force in Los Angeles, the Echo Park Neighborhood Council supports the
motion proposing a streamlined process for certain restaurants to obtain alcohol permits (“Restaurant
Beverage Program”), including the draft ordinance with the following recommendations. Item (a) of
the Ordinance should be amended as follows: • Hours of alcohol service not be tied to food service,
in order to de-emphasize the relationship of alcohol sales and reinforce that food service is the
primary function of the business being granted the administrative operating permit; Our
recommendation would be to limit hours of service of alcohol from 9 am to 11 pm daily. That the
following additions be made: • Drink minimums result in an automatic disqualification from the
granting or further use of a permit. • That permits are granted on a provisional basis until the results
of the first inspection period can be concluded (within 24 months according to the motion), and that
the local Neighborhood Council is consulted as part of the first inspection by the inspector; pending
the results of the inspection, the permit may be revoked or continued as a provisional permit if the
inspection results are not satisfactory. • In addition to the notifications specified in section (gg)
(after obtaining administrative clearance), that a separate notification to the appropriate
Neighborhood Council be made within 7 days of an application being submitted, with such
notification to include the name and address of the business and contact information for the applicant
and its representatives. We would encourage the City of Los Angeles Department of Building and
Safety to develop a mechanism to revoke existing permits in response to community concerns and
operator best practices. 
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